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THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 814-A
COMMITTEE: Environmental Protection, Resiliency and Waterfronts

	TITLE:  	A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to addressing sewer backups

	Sponsors: Council Members: Gennaro, Louis, Nurse, Williams, Narcisse, Avilés, Banks, Brannan, Brewer, Cabán, Krishnan, Farías, Ung, Restler, Marmorato, Hanif, Ayala, Brooks-Powers, Joseph, Rivera and Marmorato

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Int. 814-A would require that the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) to update by 2025 its plan to prevent sewer backups and conduct further updates every 5 years thereafter. Additionally, this legislation would require DEPto include in such plan the identification of areas with a significant number of notices of claims filed with the Comptroller alleging losses due to sewer backups. Further, this legislation would require DEP to provide timely notice of unconfirmed sewer backups to impacted residents and to sewer backup complainants. Such notice would be required to include a determination from DEP that the backup complaint was not associated with a condition in the city-owned sewer system, a statement that the backup may be related to an adverse condition in a privately-owned sewer, and an informational pamphlet detailing potential causes of backups in privately-owned sewers.


	EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately 

	FISCAL YEAR (FY) IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: FY26

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY25
	Succeeding
FY26
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY26

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of Int. 814-A.


	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of Int. 814-A as the agency responsible for carrying out its requirements would use existing resources to fulfill its requirements.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  General Fund

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division 
                                              Mayor's Office of City Legislative Affairs


				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  Tanveer Singh, Legislative Financial Analyst 
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Jack Storey, Unit Head
                                                 Nicholas Connell, Finance Division Counsel
                                                 Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director

	
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council on April 18, 2024, as Intro. No. 814 and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection, Resiliency and Waterfronts (the Committee). The legislation was considered by the Committee at a hearing held on April 26, 2024, and was subsequently amended. The amended version, Proposed Int. No. 814-A, will be considered by the Committee on December 5, 2024. Upon majority affirmative vote by the Committee, Int. No. 814-A will be reported to the full Council for a vote on December 5, 2024.
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